SEBTrans-Link
Between January and October 2005 the city of Gdynia participated in a project entitled “SEBTrans-Link. Modern Ferry terminal in the Eastern Port of Gdynia as an important link 
in the transport corridor North-South” financed by PHARE funds. The Polish Municipality 
of Gdynia (Lead partner), the Port of Gdynia Authority as well as the Office of the Marshal 
of Pomeranian Voivodship and the Voivod Office of Pomeranian Voivodship were project partners. The project was an integral part of a Swedish project carried out by Växjö Municipality and financed by Interreg III B funds.
It was the direct aim of the project to prepare the concept and feasibility studies of a new ferry terminal in the Eastern Port of Gdynia as well as a transport system designed to serve 
the terminal in the future. The realisation of the undertaking will require relocating the ferry terminal from its present location in the Western Port to the Eastern Port situated 
in the immediate vicinity of the city centre. The feasibility studies prepared will allow 
for applying for structural funds for the realisation of specific infrastructural investments which could start as early as in 2009.
Three independent ferry berths, customs points, handling yards and a multifunctional building 
of a ferry terminal consisting of passenger service rooms, offices, eating space, commercial space and even a conference room have been planned in the project. It was a separate project objective to indicate the course of the road system connecting the new ferry terminal 
with the city centre. The main assumption of the designer was to separate cargo traffic, which will be directed by the newly-constructed roads (new Polska street and Janka Wiśniewskiego street) to A1 motorway, from passenger traffic going to the city centre via a system 
of flyovers.
It was an important objective of the project to prepare the revitalisation concept of a historical building of the Maritime Station which, together with the new ferry terminal, will form one cohesive functional complex. The final recommendations aim at restoring the function 
of handling passenger vessels to this building. In order to do that it is necessary to reconstruct the building damaged during WW2, restore the historical architecture and prepare the structure to perform new functions.
Individual project stages were realised in a socialised way with the participation of many bodies – public, economic and scientific institutions as well as NGOs, etc. Wide consultations were essential due to the importance of the questions raised and the location of the investment 
in a place where the interests of many institutions (the city, port, railway and its clients – maritime companies) overlap. Applying social character to the project helped to prepare 
a consistent concept which in the future will influence the socio-economic environment 
of the ferry terminal, determining the land development of this strategic area situated 
at the junction of the city and the port in Gdynia.
